

# NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 2016



### 2016-2017 COMMITTEE

**President** 

Elizabeth Morrison

Vice President
\*TBA

Treasurers James and Pamela Larkins

**Secretary** \*TBA

**Minutes Secretary** Hilda Klap

**Office Coordinators** 

Rosemary Mostyn Bethwyn Porter

**Web, IT, Newsletter Editor** Maciej (Marcus) Napieraj

### **General Committee**

Shelley Cowper Monique Bosshard-Curby Bronwyn Aitken Angela Nie Clare McCarthy Aliesha Mafrici

\*TBA = No nominations were received. The matter will be resolved at the next committee meeting.

### **PRESS HIRE**

Email: admin@pawa.ora.au

\$15 half day / \$25 full day (first time users to the studio will need to have a 10 minute orientation on site before use)

### **CONTACT PAWA**

Printmakers Association of WA P.O. Box 6 Nedlands 6909

Studio: Tresillian Arts Centre, 21 Tyrell St, Nedlands

Email: admin@pawa.org.au

## **NOTICES**

### 2016-2017 COMMITTEE

The Printmakers Association of Western Australia had its AGM on the 2nd of October 2016 and a new committee has been voted in.

The new President – Elizabeth Morrison - thanked Sue for her leadership, hard work, and support over the years both as President and Newsletter Editor. She will be missed.

Sue responded by saying that it was Dallas Perry who said that she thought Sue would enjoy being on the committee and that it would help her professional development; and it really did.

PAWA thanks the outgoing committee and welcomes the new committee.

Sue Marshall, Jean Aitken and Joyce Syms are all leaving Perth. PAWA are sad to see them go and thank them for their support and friendship and wish them all well.

PAWA also thanks Hilda Klap for her sterling work as Secretary for many years. She is continuing in the role of Minutes Secretary.

PAWA welcomes five new members, Monique Boshard-Curby, Bronwyn Aitken, Angela Nie, Clare McCarthy and Aliesha Mafrici.

Dallas Perry is continuing as Art Consultant. This is not an official position in our Association, but an honorary one. Dallas is entitled to be included in the minutes, attend meetings, but she does not have voting rights.



www.facebook.com/Printmakerswa/

### **NEWSLETTER**

Newsletters can also be viewed on our website pawa.org.au

If you have written an article, have some printmaking news or want to let the community know about your exhibition please let us know.

Marcus Napieraj, Editor - admin@pawa.org.au

## **CONTENTS**

Outgoing President's Report	4
Incoming President's Report	6
AGM Photos	8
Treasurer's Report	10
Tresillian Exhibition Photos	11
Polypress Class Photos	15
Skill Sharing	16
Classifieds	17

## **HOUSEKEEPING NOTES**

Dear fellow printers,

I foresee a period during which a new committee and new members will take time understand our roles and what is expected of us.

We also have a fantastic new e mail system which will allow the committee to manage studio bookings, Tresillian pop up exhibition entries etc.

Many thanks to Marcus for sharing his expertise.

Please don't forget to send him items to add to our newsletter. Printing tips, articles, photos, news of workshops and exhibitions are all welcome.

We have a great working relationship with Tresillian and I will be having a monthly meeting with Rachel and other staff to keep things flowing smoothly. If there are any issues you would like to address please pass them to me and I will raise them.

Our new studio at Tresillian is lovely to work in and we hope that many of you will enjoy printing there. Bookings are via e mail to admin@pawa.org.au please title your email "STUDIO BOOKING".

This will enable Rosemary and Beth to give it prompt attention. If the studio is free for you, you will receive a confirmation e mail. If already booked you will be asked to choose another time.

A final point for this time I have asked by Tresillian to clarify that only during skill share and workshops do we have access to the craft room. Members who have booked the studio need to access water from the sink in the hallway. Rachel has asked that we do not open the doors into the craft room at other times. This is for both reasons of security and so that we do not inadvertently interrupt a class in progress.

Thank you for your cooperation, happy printmaking.

Liz Morrison President

## PRESIDENTS' REPORT

### 2016 Outgoing Presidents Report from Sue Marshall

Thank you for all the support that the Printmakers Association members and committee team have given to me over my two years as President. Our Association would not function without the voluntary work done by the dedicated Committee.

2016 was a wonderful year, with three exhibitions for Members to participate in. Starting with the wonderful ZigZag Gallery space in Kalamunda in

April. In August we held the biennial Print Media Awards at Moores Gallery, which was a resounding success with over \$10,000 of sales. We now look forward to the annual Tresillian Studio Artists Exhibition which opens next Friday 7th Oct at 6pm.

We have also had several great printmaking workshops in

2016 with contributions from PAWA members Monika Lukowska, Shana James, Elmari Steyn, Shelley Cowper, Jim Larkins and myself. On Oct 8th members are looking forward to the new Polypress Workshop with Marcus Napieraj. PAWA and Tresillian Arts Centre pay Tutors \$48 per hour to run workshops; this has encouraged members with great skills to pass on their print processes in a professional capacity. We often gain new members during these workshops.

Our monthly Skill Sharing Sessions have been successful and continue to be a great opportunity for our 130 members to network, share or learn new skills.

"Thank you for all the support that the Printmakers Association members and committee team have given to me"

Exhibitions for 2017 are being planned at the moment for a CBD venue in March, the Mundaring Arts Centre with PAWA co-exhibiting with Print Council Australia in September and the annual Studio Artists Exhibition.

We also have the Little Creatures Gallery space

booked for December/January. This is a free venue and is an artist run space. Little Creatures donates \$150 towards the bar and platter of food for opening night. Let me know if you are interested in running this and I will send you the details. Little Creatures are



## Continued...



very supportive of the Arts in WA and this would be too good an opportunity to ignore. I suggest that a few energetic PAWA members who would like to hang their own works (including displaying the PAWA Art Market box of prints).

Thank you to Caroline DiCosta for setting up our Instagram page. PAWA's Facebook page, website and newsletters will be run by Marcus Napieraj (thank you). Welcome to our new Committee Members for 2017, and thank you to our outgoing ones..........Joyce Syms, Jean Aitken and myself. Joyce has decoded the rabble that sometimes goes on at our meetings into her orderly minutes and Jean has been the stoic Office Co-ordinator and "Jack-of-alltrades". Dallas Perry is remaining as our Art Consultant and we thank her for her guidance and support.

I will be re-locating to Arrowtown in New Zealand to spread the love of printmaking. With Facebook and emails we are never far away from each other. I will remember my time at PAWA fondly as a great boost to my professional development. I have met some amazing people and made life long friends.

Warm regards from Sue Marshall.



**Joyce Syms** 

# Goodbye, thank you & goodluck!

Jean Aitken



## PRESIDENTS' REPORT

### 2016 Incoming Presidents Report from Elizabeth Morrison

What a great turnout for our AGM on Sunday 2 OCT 2016, business attended to, bubbles and nibbles were enjoyed by all.

It was with sorrow that we saw Sue Marshall step down as President to pursue her love of printmaking in New Zealand.

Sue very generously spontaneously auctioned 3 of her prints as a fundraiser for PAWA. Very keen bidding followed with 3 lucky people having a great piece of art to treasure forever.

I am sure you all join with me in wishing Sue and her husband Tony all the best in the next stages of their lives together.

I feel honoured to have been elected President for the next term and will make every effort to see that the great initiatives Sue has put in place remain and grow.

I am very lucky to have a fantastic Committee to support me over the next year, some with long and valuable experience as Committee members and some new members whom I am sure will bring enthusiasm and a whole range of new skills and viewpoints to the table.

The current 2016/2017 Committee is:

**President** Elizabeth Morrison

**Joint Treasurers** James Larkins Panula (Pamela) Larkins

Minutes Secretary Hilda Klap

Newsletter/Web/IT Maciej (Marcus) Napieraj

Office Coordinators Rosemary Mostyn
Bethwyn Porter

General Committee Shelley Cowper

Monique Bosshard-Curby
Bronwyn Aitken
Clare McCarthy
Aliesha Mafrici
Angela Nie

**Art Consultant** Dallas Perry

The positions of Vice President and Secretary are currently unfilled.

It is expected though that after our next Committee meeting we shall have filled the Secretary's position. Any Committee member who is interested in taking on the role of Vice President would be welcome to express that interest at the next Committee meeting 6pm Thursday 3 Nov 2016.

I would also like to acknowledge Jean Aitken and Joyce Syms who have both been extremely hard working and valuable Committee members for some time. Both have resigned from the Committee to move further afield.

I very much look forward to the next year.

A new committee group to get to know, our Skill Sharing events on the first Saturday of the month, Workshops and the general joy of printmaking.

There will be a member's exhibition in 2017, details of which will be announced as soon as they have been determined.

Also PAWA has been invited to collaborate with the Print Council of Australia and Mundaring Arts Centre to showcase the Print Council's Print Commission folio launch later in 2017.

Laura Taylor, WA representative for the Print Council, is a great advocate for Printmaking in Western Australia. We are thrilled to have been invited to be involved in this project.

Again more details as they become available but PAWA members will be invited to put works up for selection in this important exhibition.

Our membership continues to grow and I welcome all new members, may we share many happy printmaking moments and continue to learn for each other while enjoying the support of such a wonderful group of people.

Elizabeth Morrison. **PRESIDENT** 

" I welcome all new members, may we share many happy printmaking moments and continue to learn for each other."



## 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING







Congratulations and
Welcome to the
2016-2017
Printmakers Association
of Western Australia
Committee

- Elizabeth Morrison
  - James Larkins
  - Panula (Pamela)Larkins
    - Hilda Klap
  - Maciej (Marcus)Napieraj
- Rosemary Mostyn
  - Bethwyn Porter
  - Shelley Cowper
- Monique Bosshard-Curby
  - Bronwyn Aitken
  - Clare McCarthy
  - Aliesha Mafrici
    - Angela Nie
    - Dallas Perry



# TREASURER'S REPORT

### PAWA TREASURER'S REPORT 02.102016

Balance in Bankwest Bank Account As at 30.09.16		\$10,740.87
	d	nil
± '		nil
<u> </u>		
Rent		\$446.00
Estimated Income to be received in new Memberships	xt two months	Nil
Estimated Future Expenses Accruing I Months	Oue in Next Two	
Tresillian rent		\$446.00
Recurring Expenses		
<b>5 2</b>		
Tresillian Rent		\$446.00
Eftpos machine		\$45.00
PAWA Memberships		
-	ince	
	3	
	nil	
	3	
Gratis	3	Jan2016/2017
Current Members	132	
	MONEY ON HAND and not yet banker Contemporary Print Media Awards ≈ Outstanding unpaid Accounts Rent  Estimated Income to be received in new Memberships  Estimated Future Expenses Accruing In Months Tresillian rent  Recurring Expenses Monthly Tresillian Rent Eftpos machine  PAWA Memberships New membership application received sillast meeting: Renewals since Last meeting: New members since last meeting: Gratis	MONEY ON HAND and not yet banked Contemporary Print Media Awards ≈ Outstanding unpaid Accounts Rent  Estimated Income to be received in next two months Memberships  Estimated Future Expenses Accruing Due in Next Two Months Tresillian rent  Recurring Expenses Monthly Tresillian Rent Eftpos machine  PAWA Memberships New membership application received since last meeting:  Renewals since Last meeting:  New members since last meeting:  Gratis  3 Gratis  3 Gratis



# TRESILLIAN EXHIBITION

October 2016







## **POLYPRESS CLASS**

### Good times were had at Marcus' Polypress Class:

Thanks to everybody who came to have a look at the new and very easy way to do relief printmaking.

Hope you all had as good a time as I did!

-Marcus

















Meet Pawa Members! Get Out Of The House! Have Fun!



PRINTMAKERS ASSOCIATION OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA

10am Sat 5 Nov at PAWA



## **CLASSIFIEDS**

Hello,

I friend of mine is selling a brand new roller; 320mm face length ,116mm diam \$330 plus postage, roller rack included. I attached a photo of it below.

I thought that maybe some PAWA members might be interested in that. If so, please contact me.

Thank you!

Best Regards, Monika Lukowska





PRINTMAKERS ASSOCIATION OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA

### sponsored by















white room



